
 

Government of India and Asian Development Bank (ADB) sign $80 Million 
Loan Agreement to help boost Youth Employability in the State of Himachal 

Pradesh 
 
The Asian Development Bank (ADB) and the Government of India signed $80 million loan to help 
modernize technical and vocational education and training (TVET) institutions and improve the skills 
ecosystem in the State of Himachal Pradesh. 
 
The project will support the skill initiatives of Government of Himachal Pradesh and help the State 
step-up the reform and scale-up its skill development efforts. It will fund short-term and long-term 
training programs in growth areas including automobiles, electronics, pharmaceutical, tourism and 
hospitality and banking and financial services, health care etc. to help enhance the skills set of the 
youth and increase their employability. 
 
After achieving impressive enrollment rates for higher education, the State of Himachal Pradesh 
faces ‘second-generation’ challenge of preparing its youth for the challenging labour market. The 
Project will help in equipping the youth with market-relevant technical and vocational skills. 
 
The State will need more than 500,000 skilled workers by 2022 across various trades. The Project will 
help seize this opportunity by providing support in developing relevant and good quality TVET 
programs thereby improving employment prospects of nearly 65,000 youths by 2022. 
 
The Project will establish a polytechnic for women, six city Livelihood Centers, and seven Rural 
Livelihood Centers, and upgrade 11 employment exchanges into model career Centers. These efforts 
will result in improved TVET awareness among youth, modernizing training equipment, 
implementing a training information system, forging partnerships with private sector, and 
creating better access to quality market-relevant TVET and livelihood development opportunities for 
youth in Himachal Pradesh. 
 
Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms. Abha Chauhan, Research Associate at 
abha.chauhan@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr. S P Sharma, Chief Economist  at spsharma@phdcci.in 
and Ms. Megha Kaul, Associate Economist at megha@phdcci.in , PHD Chamber of Commerce & 
Industry.  
 
Warm regards, 
  
Dr. S P Sharma 
Chief Economist  
------------------------------------------------ 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry 
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016 
Ph.: + 91-11-26863801-04, 49545454  
Fax: +91- 26855450, 49545451 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in    
Website: www.phdcci.in 
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